
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



  



Extract from Item 4.1 Draft Warringah Local Environmental Plan 2009 – Consideration of Submissions (Report to Council of 8 June 2010)  Attachment 4 Submissions Discussion  3A.11 638 Pittwater Road, Brookvale - (Lot 1 DP 1001963) Submission summary The St. Vincent de Paul Society has occupied these premises since 1979 and intends to remain.   Under Warringah LEP 2000 the site is located within two localities being F1 Brookvale Centre Locality (that portion of the site having frontage to Pittwater Road) and F3 Brookvale Industrial Locality (that portion of the site having frontage to Charlton Lane to the rear). Consistent with the translation of Warringah LEP 2000, the draft LEP 2009 has carried forward the B5 Business Development B5 zone at the Pittwater Road frontage and the IN1 General Industrial zone to the balance of the site. The St. Vincent de Paul Society is actively pursuing redevelopment proposals for the whole site which will retain a mixed use development with retail and offices at ground level. The split zoning is presents a constraint to development and the submission seeks a single zone, being B5 Business Development, for the whole of the site. Planning assessment The subject site at approximately 2650m2 in area and is not one title. It occupies a significant site at the entrance to Brookvale. Approximately one third of the site is to be zoned B5, the balance to be zoned IN1. All other properties that have a frontage to Pittwater Road and Charlton Lane at the rear and lying north of the site are to be zoned B5 Business Development. The proposed alternate zoning of the site is not consistent with Councils’ resolution to translate the provisions of Warringah LEP 2000 into the Standard Instrument LEP. However, the submission is worthy of further consideration, particularly having regard to the site’s dual frontage to Pittwater Road and Charlton Lane and the role of the Brookvale Centre supporting that of Dee Why as the major centre for the sub region. Should the author wish to pursue this proposal this should be addressed by the submission of a Planning Proposal (under Part 3 Division 4 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act) for Council’s further consideration. Council is currently undertaking the Brookvale Employment Land Study which, when complete, will assist decision making about the future location, scale and mix of uses in the area and the role that Brookvale will play in the supply jobs for the subregion. Hence, any planning proposal in relation to this submission should be made after the making of Warringah LEP 2009 thereby giving Council the benefit of these investigations to assist it in its consideration of the proposal. It is considered that there should be no alteration to the draft LEP arising from this submission in this process to finalise the Warringah LEP 2009.   


